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March 15, 2010
To the Honorable, the Common Council

Subject: 2010 Congestion Mitigation/Air Quality Program
Install Coordinated Traffic Signals — Six All-Way Stop Intersections

Dear Council Members:

The 2010 Congestion Mitigation/Air Quality Program includes the installation of coordinated traffic
signals at West Howard Avenue and South 43" Street, West Howard Avenue and South 51° Street,
West Howard Avenue and South 68" Street, West Howard Avenue and 84" Street, East Kane Place
and North Humboldt Avenue, and West Keefe Avenue and North 51°% Street in the 3, 7" and 11"
Aldermanic Districts to replace the existing all-way stop control.

The total estimated cost of the project is $379,240.82. Eighty percent of the total cost, or $303,392.66,
will be funded by the Wisconsin Department of Transportation (WISDOT). The local share, or
$75,848.16, will be provided through the Division’s existing Capital Improvement Program with
$9,750 being billed to the City of Greenfield.

We have, therefore, prepared the attached resolution, which authorizes the Commissioner of Public
Works to execute a Local Force Account (LFA) — Local contract with WISDOT that allows City
forces to install coordinated traffic signals at six all-way stop controlled intersections in the 3, 7",
and 11" Aldermanic Districts.

Very truly yours,

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E.
City Engineer

Jeffrey J. Mantes
Commissioner of Public Works
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Attachment

¢: Honorable Nic Kovac, Alderman 3" District
Honorable Willie C. Wade, Alderman 7" District
Honorable Joseph Dudzik, Alderman 11™ District



